WILLIAM A. SHINE GREAT NECK SOUTH HIGH SCHOOL

341 Lakeville Road, Great Neck, New York 11020

"Our Orange and Blue starts with an Extraordinary You"

Dr. Christopher Gitz, Principal (516) 441-4800 cgitz@greatneck.k12.ny.us

March, 2024

Dear South High Community,

Although March is a long month, time will pass quickly because of all the great things that are happening at South High. South High held a very successful and exciting Spirit Week from Monday, February 26 through Friday, March 1. We thank and appreciate all of our students, faculty, and staff that participated in our themed days and class activities. Congratulations to the Juniors who took 1st place followed by the Seniors, Sophomores, and Freshmen.

Thank you to Ms. Callaghan, Ms. Forie, our class advisors, our student government, and all of our participants for creating a positive experience for South High.

Please refer to our <u>South High Calendar</u> on the South High School website, under the Calendars tab, for more information about events going on at our school.

Please see below for important information regarding Student ID's:

- All students are reminded to wear their student ID on a lanyard around their neck every day for the entirety of the school day. Students may not wear ID's on belts or out of pockets. ID's must be visibly worn on the outermost layer of clothing so that ID's can clearly be seen by administration, security, and staff.
- Parents/Guardians, please communicate with your student(s) about the importance of wearing their student ID every day.

Thank you for your continued support in making South High School a safe and secure place.

Please remember to log-in to the Parent Portal on the evening of March 15 to check your child's progress report. If you have any questions about your child's progress report, please feel free to contact their teacher and/or guidance counselor.

Reminder, beginning on March 11 there will be a new traffic flow during student drop-off. Please refer to the South High Student Drop-Off email, sent on March 1, for more detailed information. Reminders will continue to be sent throughout the week.

Sincerely,

Dr. Christopher Gitz Principal